DELIVERING THE NEWS:  Increasing Opportunities for the Blind in the                                                Information Age 

At no time in history has there been as much information about the world we live in available to the general population as there is today.  Besides television and radio, thousands of newspapers are published in our country conveying different approaches to the day’s news, and points of view that are not available in a limited electronic broadcast.  The more citizens can avail themselves of differing opinions and receive reports of current events, the better prepared they are to make decisions which will affect their lives.

This is as true for blind people as for any member of society.  For that reason, the National Federation of the Blind has established NFB-NEWSLINE®, proudly sponsored by the New York Affiliate in our state.  Since March of 2002, registered New Yorkers have been able to call a toll-free number to gain access to an ever- increasing number of newspapers.  There are presently over 300 newspapers, 5 magazines, TV guide listings and other information available on the system.  While this is a valuable service, New York is lagging in its growth.  We need the means to bring NFB-NEWSLINE® to a greater number of blind and print disabled New Yorkers, and increase the amount of information available.  Estimates are that there are approximately 310,000 persons eligible for this service in our State.  

New York State currently provides telephone service to its deaf citizens by means of a telephone relay service.  It has done so through existing federal law by imposing a small surcharge upon landline telephone bills throughout the state.  Surplus revenue from this surcharge can be used to fund the NFB-NEWSLINE® service.  Ten states, such as Texas, California, Alabama and Georgia use this funding stream to fund identical programs in their states.  This WOULD NOT cost the citizens of our state any more money than is already being collected for these purposes nor would it require any budget appropriations. Current funding for this program by the Commission for the Blind is due to expire in July 2010. 

We call upon the New York State Legislature to amend the State Finance Law by enacting A.2467 (Pretlow) and S.2615 (Parker) to allow for surplus revenue from the Targeted Accessibility Fund to be used to fund access by blind and physically disabled persons to printed materials through electronic means.  

